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To: ALA Executive Board and ALA Council 

Re: Operating Agreement Work Group Update 

ACTION REQUESTED/INFORMATION/REPORT: This report provides an update on the activities of 
the Operating Agreement Work Group to the Executive Board and ALA Council. 

CONTACT PERSON:  
Maggie Farrell, maggie.farrell@unlv.edu, ALA Treasurer; Operating Agreement Work Group Co-Chair 
Andrew Pace, andrewkpace@gmail.com, Operating Agreement Work Group Co-Chair 

DRAFT OF MOTION: none 

DATE:   January 6, 2022

 

The WG is focused on two activities �± rewriting the relationship document and examining the financial 
practice of applying the overhead rate. 

Rewriting  
The Operating Agreement Policy (A.4.3.4.1) requires a complete revision.  The Policy is not only dated, 
but the language does not reflect the current values and aspirations of ALA.  The goal of the 
relationship between ALA and Divisions is to advance the entire membership and values that all 
members hold.  This sentiment needs to guide the tone and language of a revised policy.  The WG 
wants to clearly outline support systems that include accountability, efficiency, and quality while also 
strengthening communication and excellence throughout ALA.  

Overhead Rate  
The WG considered three options for the overhead rate: 

1. Retain the status quo
2.
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